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The past months have been very busy with World Refugee Day, June 26, 2015 International Day in Support of Victims of 
torture and our Annual Picnic.  These events just showed the importance of community engagement in the eradication of 
torture and rehabilitation process of survivors of torture.  Special thanks to all volunteers who helped in planning and 
attending the events. We would also like to thank the following community businesses contribution to the success of these 
events, BAYTANA Bakery, University of Toronto Multi- Faith Centre and Maple Lodge meat. 

 I am also glad to announce that we had 15 new volunteers with various skills and talents that completed their screening 
process and 60% participated in a minimum of two activities in the past two months. 

CCVT is also happy to announce that our very popular course: Torture, Trauma, Psychosocial impact and Mental Health: 
Meeting the needs of War and Torture Survivors will be open for registration as of August 2015.  

In response to your feedback from surveys and focus group discussions we have 2 upcoming training opportunities for our 
spotlight event: Befriending Training on August 17, 2015 6:00pm-8:00pm and Interpretation Workshop on September 23, 
2015 6:00pm-8:00pm.  These trainings are very important as they will support you with tools and information as a 
Befriender or Interpreter. This will be also an opportunity to get peer support and network with other volunteers. More 
training, peer support and networking opportunities will be coming up very soon! If you also have workshop ideas please let 
me know. 

In the coming months, I will be contacting most of you to share your volunteer learnings experience with the public and 
new volunteers.  You will also see further in the newsletter that we have started a CCVT YOU TUBE video channel where 
you can engage in public education by sharing  your volunteer experience and raising awareness  with the public.  

So send me your video alone or with another volunteer to post on our website! 

Our First Light Fundraising event is on November 13, 2015, at 21 Old Mill Toronto and you are all welcome to attend. 

Tickets are $125 per person with $60 charitable tax receipt.  You can buy or donate using Paypal on our website.   

I will also be glad to reserve a ticket for you and friend. 

Overall, thank you all for your ongoing commitment and time. 

Warm Regards,  

 

Mbalu Lumor 

Community Engagement, Manager

News from the CCVT 

The CCVT Connections Newsletter, which is published bi-ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅΣ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƛƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ƴŜǿǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƻΣ ǘƻ ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǊƻƭŜ ǘƘŜȅ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ //±¢Ωǎ ƳŀƴŘŀǘŜΦ  

CCVT Mandate 

The Canadian Centre for Victims of Torture (CCVT) aids survivors 
in overcoming the lasting effects of torture and war. In 
partnership with the community the centre supports survivors in 
the process of successful integration into Canadian society, works 
for their protection and integrity and raises awareness of the 
continuing effects of torture and war on survivors and their 
families. The CCVT gives hope after horror.  

Editorial Committee contributors: 

Aylin Manduric, Aisling O'Doherty, Sophie Kassel,Mbalu Lumor 
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 World Refugee Day Walk 2015 

ϦL ŦŜƭǘ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ //±¢Ωǎ neighborhood walk in recognition of World 
Refugee Day. I had the opportunity to experience the vibrancy and life of a neighborhood that I 
ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǇŜǊƭȅ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƴ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ 
chanted and sang our way down the street in a celebration of life and community while also sharing 
ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ŀǘ ǘƛƳŜǎ ƘŜŀǊǘōǊŜŀƪƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ 
people from all over the world, as well as to learn about the large support network woven throughout 

ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ǿŀǎ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎΦ L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ƛǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦϦ 

Volunteer: Matt Currie, CCVT Volunteer 

Quote of a volunteer who participated at World Refugee Day 
walk 
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World Refugee Day Walk 

On Thursday June 18, CCVT hosted a walk to celebrate World Refugee Day. We 
were joined by members of several other Toronto-based organizations that provide 
services for refugees, including Oasis, Sojourn House and Regent Park Community 
Health Centre, as well as by MP Christia Freeland. Throughout the walk, the group 
stopped at significant places for refugees in Toronto. At each stop, the significance 
of the stop was explained and a number of refugees told stories touching on this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ²ƻǊƭŘ wŜŦǳƎŜŜ 5ŀȅ Walk theme: Family Reunification. 

²Ŝ ōŜƎŀƴ ŀǘ //±¢Σ ǿƘŜǊŜ //±¢Ωǎ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ at /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀ CǊŜŜƭŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ǘƘŜƴ 
walked to our first stop, which was Regent Park Community Health Centre. Here, we 
learned about the range of services the centre provides for refugees, including 
support programs and mental health support due to delays in family reunification. 
Next, we passed by the Dahaabshil Remittance Shop, where we discussed the 
difficulties refugees face when trying to financially support their family members 
back home. We continued to Neighborhood Legal Services, which provides free 
support and legal services to refugees in the area. Our next stop was a corner store 
where refugees purchase phone cards to connect with family members back home. 
Here, used phone cards were handed out to the group, and we reflected on the 
difficulties refugees face when trying to connect with their family members back 
home. We continued to Sojourn house, where we learned about the many services 
it offers to refugees, including shelter and transitional housing. We finished at Moss 
Park, where we reflected on the walk and the stories we heard along the way. 

Throughout the walk, we heard about the happy, sad and hopeful experiences of 
many refugees involved with the organizations discussed above, and who come 
from countries around the world, including Ethiopia, Somalia and Kenya. Many of 
these refugees are separated from their loved ones who remain back home, 
including a client of CCVT who has been waiting over seven years to be reunited 
with her husband and the father of her ten year old daughter, and a client of 
Sojourn House whose entire family, including her children, remain in Kenya. We also 
heard from refugees who waited years before their family members could join them 
in Canada. These refugees discussed the difficulties they faced both being separated 
from their family members and being reunited with them after so long. Each story 
emphasized that much has to ōŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ /ŀƴŀŘŀΩǎ ǊŜŦǳƎŜŜǎ ǘƻ ŀŎŎŜƭŜǊŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ 
process of family reunification. 

 

Julia Olioff (CCVT Volunteer) 
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International Day in Support of Victims of Torture 

On June 26, 2015, the Canadian Centre for 
Victims of Torture (CCVT) hosted the UN 
International Day in Support of Victims of 
Torture. Around 140 participants, including 
survivors, experts, the CCVT volunteers and 
community members came together to 
discuss and learn about the consequences 
of traumatic experiences as well as the 
Successes and challenges associated with 
helping survivors overcome their past. The 
day included a photo exhibition, a set of 
discussions, and theatrical and musical 
performances. The photo exhibition, Life 
Comes Back to Me Again by filmmaker 
Mahboubeh Honarian, portrayed the daily 
life of Syrians in Lebanese refugee camps 
through the viewpoints of seven children. 
The discussions, which explored the 
challenges of and best practices in assisting 
survivors, included a presentation by the 
Refugee Coordinator at Amnesty 
International, Ms. Gloria Nafzieger, and a 
panel discussion on the Right to 
Rehabilitation (R2R) facilitated by the CCVT 
Client Alba, 
UNHCR legal officer Rana Khan, and 
psychiatrists Dr. Abbas Azadian and Dr. 

MehrΆAfarin Hosseni. Participants also had 
the opportunity to watch a play by the 
¢ŀƳƛƭ {ŜƴƛƻǊǎΩ DǊƻǳǇΣ ŀ ǎƪƛǘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ //±¢ 
members, dance performances by the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ //±¢ {ŎŀǊōƻǊƻǳƎƘΩǎ 
Homework Club program, and to listen to 
music from Emmanuel Tabi and the 
Nubians. The performances highlighted 
both the struggles that survivors experience 
and their strength and resilience in 
overcoming these struggles. 
 
Alejandra Espinosa, CCVT Volunteer 
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Analysis: A Discussion on the Right to Rehabilitation 

and the Role of the CCVT 
After years of research studying the longΆterm health and wellbeing of victims of torture, evidence 
suggests that survivors need a broad range of supports and services to heal and rebuild their lives. 
This not only entails physical and psychiatric treatment, but a multilayered approach that includes 
physical, psychological, social, and legal aid to ensure that the various and varied effects of torture 
and war are treated appropriately. The R2R panel discussion explored just that. Dr. Azadian 
concluded from his extensive experience that fostering a sense of safety and belonging is central to 
effective rehabilitation. Dr. Hosseni echoed this point, noting that a lack of purpose and belonging 
can lead, in extreme cases, to a feeling of nostalgia about the past among victims. This is precisely 
ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 5ǊΦ IƻǎǎŜƴƛΩǎ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ 
missed being back in prison and explained that this was partly due to the support network and 
sense of purpose he had there and which he was lacking here in Canada. Hence, it is crucial for 
survivors to be able to access comprehensive rehabilitation services to address the effects of their 
past experiences and be able to restore their lives. In fact, the multilayered approach that was 
explored during the R2R panel discussion is best exemplified by the work of the CCVT and the 
numerous activities and services it provides to its clients. The CCVT client, Alba, mentioned during 
her presentation that the support from her councilor, Sandrine, helped her learn and take 
advantage of the full range of opportunities that were available to her in Canada. As she stated, 
άƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƪƛƴŘ ƻŦ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ώǿƘƛŎƘ //±¢ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎϐ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴt. Today I feel more 
ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ŀƴŘ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘέΦ hǘƘŜǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜǎ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ 
CCVT is empowering survivors and providing them with the services they require to overcome the 
lasting effects of torture and/or war were evident throughout the event. For instance, the play 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƳƛƭ {ŜƴƛƻǊΩǎ DǊƻǳǇΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜ ¢ŀƳƛƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇŜǊǎŜŎǳǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
Sri Lanka and their journey to Canada, illustrates how the CCVT has given survivors the space to 
support one another and be able to come forward and share their experiences with the public. 
Although centers like the CCVT have made great efforts to assists survivors overcome the traumatic 
effects of torture and war, the struggle does not end here. As a society we need to ensure that we 
continue to develop techniques to support survivors in their healing process and to establish the 
conditions that will foster the safety and sense of belonging they require to lead a dignified life. 
 

 
 

By: Alejandra Espinosa, CCVT Volunteer 
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New Staff at the 
CCVT 

Kubra Zaifi 

I have experience working as social 
worker and settlement worker with 
UN-Habitat Afghanistan and Afghan 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ¢ƻǊƻƴǘƻΣ 
Canada and have knowledge of 
educational training and other 
programs available within the 
community. I have worked 
internationally as well and received a 
certificate of appreciation from Laura 
Bush the previous first lady of USA for 
Ƴȅ ǿƻǊƪ ŦƻǊ !ŦƎƘŀƴΩǎ ǿƻƳŜƴ 
community in Afghanistan and 
certificate of training of trainers of 
women entrepreneur from North 
Wood University in USA and Italy.    

I speak and read two languages Dari 
/English fluently and have the ability to 
exercise patience work with people 
from all type of ethical background and 
to be sensitive to the needs of the 
residents while still proving excellent 
service.  I look forward to meeting all of 
you and working with CCVT! 

 

Giovanni Rico 

Goodbye potluck for Pernille Student 
placement from Copehagen, Denmark 

Hello my name is Giovanni Rico, and I am the new 
Community Engagement Coordinator here at CCVT. It 
is an honour to have an opportunity to be a part of the 
CCVT team.  Through CCVT is where I found my passion 
for the social sector. In the spring of 2000 I attended a 
round table discussion at CCVT on the effects of war on 
children.  Through this roundtable I was chosen to 
represent the region of Toronto at the United Nations 
conference on war affected children in Winnipeg 
Manitoba.  After attending this conference I saw how 
much I enjoyed social work. I started to look at the 
options to work in the sector through my studies in 
Philosophy at York University. I have been in the sector 
for 9 years. This has given me the opportunity to work 
with people from all walks of life and I have come to 
believe that the most rewarding aspects of this sector 
are the people you have the pleasure of working with. I 
ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ //±¢ ¢ŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ 
continue with the passion that working in this sector 
brings out in people. Please do not hesitate to stop by 
my desk if you have any questions about the Local 
Immigration Partnership or myself as I would be very 
happy to answer them. 


